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May 12, 2022 

BY ELECTRONIC MAIL 

Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH  03301-2429 

RE: DG 21-104, Assented-To Motion to Cancel Rebuttal Deadline 

Dear Chairman Goldner: 

In connection with the above-referenced docket, enclosed is an Assented-To Motion to 
cancel (without prejudice) the deadline to file rebuttal testimony in this docket.  

On May 5 and 6, 2022, Northern Utilities, Inc. (“Unitil”), the Department of Energy 
(“DOE”), and the Office of the Consumer Advocate (“OCA”) (collectively, the “Joint 
Parties”) engaged in settlement discussions pursuant to the procedural schedule. The 
discussions were productive, and the Joint Parties reached a comprehensive agreement in 
principle and are in the process of memorializing the settlement. Accordingly, Unitil 
requests that the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission amend the procedural 
schedule to cancel the deadline for the submission of rebuttal testimony. In that an 
agreement has been reached as discussed, there is no longer a need for rebuttal testimony. 
The Company will instead focus its resources on drafting and finalizing a written 
Settlement Agreement with the other Joint Parties. 

The DOE and OCA have assented to the relief requested in the enclosed motion. 

Sincerely, 

Matthew C. Campbell 
Senior Counsel 
Unitil Service Corp. 

cc: Service List 


